TOWN COUNCIL MEETING AND TOWN HALL MEETING

THURSDAY, MAY 5, 2022 AT 6:30 PM

IN PERSON AT NASHVILLE TOWN HALL 200 COMMERCIAL STREET AND VIDEO CONFERENCE VIA ZOOM

ATTENDANCE – Council members present in person - President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Jane Gore, Councilmember Tyra Miller, and Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance – Chief Administrator Phyllis Carr, Records Clerk/Town Manager Sandie Jones, Town Attorney Wanda Jones, Town Consultant Dax Norton, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

- 1) **OPENING THE MEETING** The meeting was called to order by President Crocker at 6:30PM.
 - A. Roll Call by Clerk Treasurer Young.
 - **B.** Approval of the Agenda Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to approve the agenda. Councilmember Rudd seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.
- 2) CONSIDER 2022-01 AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND WATER RATES AND CHARGES 2ND READING AND ADOPTION Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to have a second reading of Ordinance 2022-01 by title only. Councilmember Rudd seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. Vice-President Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2022-01 by title only. Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to adopt Ordinance 2022-01. Councilmember Rudd seconded. President Crocker asked if there was any discussion. There was none. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.
- 3) CONSIDER 2022-04 BOND ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE CONSTRUCTION OF ADDITIONS & IMPROVEMENTS TO THE WATER WORKS 2ND READING AND ADOPTION Councilmember Rudd motioned to have a second reading of Ordinance 2022-04 by title only. Councilmember Miller seconded. President Crocker, Councilmember Gore, Councilmember Miller, and Councilmember Rudd were in favor of the motion. Vice-President Hofstetter was opposed. Vice-President Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2022-04 by title only. Councilmember Rudd motioned to adopt Ordinance 2022-04. Councilmember Miller seconded. President Crocker asked if there was any discussion. There was none. President Crocker, Councilmember Gore, Councilmember Miller, and Councilmember Rudd were in favor of the motion. Vice-President Hofstetter was opposed.
- 4) CONSIDER 2022-05 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE 2021-21 FIXING SALARIES AND WAGES DURING THE YEAR 2022 President Crocker advised that Chief Burris had come to the Council to get the pay raised for our officers to help with retainage. President Crocker, Chief Burris, Records Clerk Jones, and C/T Young all worked together to come up with this ordinance. Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to have a first reading of Ordinance 2022-05 by title only. Councilmember Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. Vice-President Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2022-05 by title only. Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to suspend the rules and have a second reading of Ordinance 2022-05 by title only. Councilmember Rudd seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. Vice-President Hofstetter read aloud Ordinance 2022-05 by title only. Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to adopt Ordinance 2022-05. Councilmember Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.
- 5) CONSIDER APPOINTMENT OF TOWN MANAGER President Crocker advised that the Town Council has been given a contract to appoint Sandie Jones from the Clerks Office to Town Manager. Vice-President Hofstetter motioned to appoint Sandie Jones to Town Manager. Councilmember Gore

Nashville Town Council Meeting and Town Hall Meeting 05-05-2022

seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. Congratulations were given to the new Town Manager Sandie Jones.

President Crocker advised that we are not going to adjourn the meeting but will take a break before going into the Town Hall Meeting portion. The recess began at 6:39pm. The room was rearranged so the Council could join in the discussion and view the slides from the audience.

The Town Hall meeting portion began at 6:54pm.

6) DISCUSSION OF THE TOWN'S INFRASTRUCTURE & BUDGETING – Town Consultant Norton and President Crocker discussed the town's budgets, revenues, disbursements, infrastructure needs and the importance for funding, service provided, water and sewer utilities, etc. The discussion was a round table discussion allowing those in attendance to participate. After the discussion period, the meeting adjourned at 7:57pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Councilmember Jane Gore

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember David Rudd